
 

CSS GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
 

May 3, 2022 
 
Officers present: Tony Schavone, Monica Valparaiso, Teresa Cruz, Tom Horton, Debbie Ruby 
 
Board Members present: Sal Cruz, Gary Maleski, Art Huhta, Laura Schavone, Donna Stewart 
 
36 members present. 
 
Ron DeBartolomeis led the members in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
No quorum was declared by President, Tony Schavone. 
 
President, Tony Schavone, called the meeting to order at 7:02pm. 
 
Tony saw our former VP, Wayne Heard, who is surviving prostate cancer. 
 
Tony gave our new member, Bruce Asada, his badges and notebook. 
 
DJ Martin, our club sponsor from Connell Chevrolet, let us know he is retiring December 31, 
2022. 
 
Donna Stewart reintroduced our visitors: former members, Steve and Kathy Dull and Kevin 
Presser. She also introduced Martin Wells and Angela Forsyth. 
 
A motion to waive the reading of the minutes was made. There was a unanimous vote to waive 
the reading of the minutes. 
 
Membership Secretary, Tom Horton, reported our club membership numbers. 
 
Treasurer, Teresa Cruz, reported the club balance. She sent checks to Patriots & Paws and 
Calicinto Ranch. 
 
Vice President, Monica Valparaiso, reported on upcoming events and had some flyers and 
signup sheets available on the front table. 
 
Richard Cheek let the club know about Steve Melton’s memorial. Steve was a former member. 
Connell Chevrolet is hosting a car show on October 9, 2022. 
 
 



Laura promoted the karaoke potluck party on June 11, 2022. Meet at Tom and Tina’s house at 
4pm. She asked people to sign up for which food they would bring to the party. BYOB. 
 
Monica let the club know about clothing that is available for purchase. We can put our club logo 
on polos and jackets. 
 
Joe Orrico, NCCC Governor, was absent.  
 
Care and Kindness Representative, Marsha Gallivan, read the birthdays and anniversaries for 
the month.  
 
Charity Representative, Will Grohmann, said that checks were given to Patriots & Paws and 
Calicinto Ranch. He thanked Eric for bringing pull tabs for Ronald McDonald House. 
 
Webmaster, Douglas Mariani, was absent. 
 
Newsletter Editor, Debbie Ruby, thanked Ron K for our new cover photo. She also updated her 
email list to reflect new members. Please email pictures to her at: Rubypics@aol.com. Make 
sure to send her pictures and anything you want for the newsletter no later than 4 days before 
the end of the month.  
 
Tony S. announced that we will not be having a car show this year and that DJ is retiring at the 
end of this year. As of now, Connell Chevrolet will still support our club. The new Z06 Corvette 
will be on display at Connell Chevrolet on June 1st and 2nd. Come check it out! 
 
Tony also reminded everyone that Dave MacDonough hosts the Corvette Super Shots on the 
fourth Saturday of every month. Tony also reminded the club about meeting at the La Habra 
Bowling Alley parking lot on the third Saturday every month. 
 
Raffle prizes were given after the break. Our guest, Angela, was the big winner! 
 
Dinner raffle was won by Eric Ellsworth.    
 
Yummy goodies were provided by Marsha Gallivan and Debbie Ruby. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:09pm.  
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
Debbie Ruby 
Recording Secretary 


